#### **DPEW Report**

A note by the Deputy President (Education & Welfare)

Short but sweet.

## **Summer Training**

Another reminder: Don't forget to tell your successors (if and when you have one) to keep the 1st July free for training. FU Presidents, keep the 2<sup>nd</sup> July free too! Please note that these days have changed.

### **Strategic Education Committee**

The presentation went very well. Last night the issue of Personal Tutors was discussed at QARC and we are waiting for further recommendations to be made in the near future.

# **Away Day on Student Experience**

I spent a day away with members of Imperial College Staff from Support Services. I had a half hour presentation slot on the Student Experience from a Student's point of View. A lot of positive feedback and comments have been made. This is the start of a project that will hopefully see the College become more Student Focussed.

### Meetings

Since the last meeting of Council I have attended the Student Residences Committee, an emergency meeting of the Quality and Academic Review Committee, eLearning Committee, Recruitment and Admissions Policy Committee, Student Portal Project Board Meeting and a Student Hub Meeting.

## **Council Working Group**

The Council Working Group met on Thursday and their report and recommendations is later on the agenda.

### **Sub Warden Interviews**

I have interviewed for Subwardens and Orient House and Fisher Hall appointing three excellent candidates. Many thanks to John James who also attended Beit Hall interviews where another excellent candidate was appointed.

KMP 06/06/2008